
Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps 
2nd Trimester Meeting Agenda 
Columbus August 19-21 2016 

Call to order:                                          Colonel Bob Prater Chief of Staff 
Meeting called to order at 11:21 by Past Commander Trey Carmack.  COS Bob was unable to make meeting due to 
lingering illness and missed work 
 
Pledge:       Past Commander Pat Rodgers 
Invocation:       Chaplain Colonel Brenda Swank 
Past Commander Trey Carmack gave report as Chaplain Swank was not in attendance. 
 
Recognition of Past Commanders/Guest   Colonel Bob Prater Chief of Staff 
PC Carmack announced all Past Commanders and Past and Present Senate Presidents.  We also had many guests---- 
Jennifer from NC, Rita and Hal Bowles and Mike Lynch from SC, Daryl McNair (current Region 4 NVP) and from Alabama 
Brian Pike, Debra James, Tooter and Patricia Day 
 
Chaplains Report:       Chaplain Colonel Brenda Swank 
Reported on passing of Howard Moss’ dad, Stacy Smith’s Dad, Nancy Waskiewicz son, Alan Brock (friend of the Corps) 
and Jerry Cochran’s relative.  Kay’s son had a very serious motorcycle accident and is still in the hospital recovering.  It 
will be a very long road and go fund me has been set up to those that want to help.  More information will be published 
soon on the Memorial/Celebration of Life for Stacy’s dad 
 
Treasures: Report:      Treasurer Colonel Kay Buchanan 

 Financial Statement 
Financial statement looks good.  Don’t look at colors but at data.  We are sitting well right now 

 Outstanding’s  
Kay is working on getting any outstanding dues in and reaching out to Colonels that have not paid in a 
while to see about getting them reactivated 
 

Active Vice Commander:      Colonel Ron Cowart 

 Silent Action 
Silent Auction will start tonight at 9pm in the hospitality room and bidding will end at 11p.  Be prepared 
to pick up all items you may have won 

 Golf Tournament 
Golf tournament has been confirmed at Ga. Southern College and will be 10/8.  Ron passed out flyers to 
all and will post on Facebook page as well as website. 

 
In- Active Vice Commander:      Colonel Stacy Smith 

 New Member Submissions / Honorary Inductions 
Colonel Stacy was not in attendance due to the death of her father.  Colonel Kellie Jett sat in to give 
report.  Working on getting new Colonels and Jaycees are excited to have us around.  Looking forward to 
meeting with the Jaycees in January 
 

Adjutant: 

 Mins. From last meeting    Colonel Kellie Jett 
Colonel Jett had minutes from last meeting on hand and are posted on website 

 The Dispatch 
Dispatch was sent out on time and at no cost to corps 

 E-Dispatch 
Still need more people to sign up for eDispatch to help defray any costs we may have 
 



Hospitality Coordinator: 
Colonel Christie was not in attendance due to illness 

 Pool Party 
This report was skipped and no report given 

 Cocktail Party – Hosted By the Gray Jaycees  5:00-6:30 PM -At The Meeting Room  
Sergeant at Arms Thomas Michael gave report- Everyone must be in proper attire to attend or will be 
turned away and will be Mardi Gras theme 
 

Sergeant At Arms:      Colonel Thomas Michael 

 High Sheriff’s Report    
This report was deviated from and given at the end of the meeting.  Lots of fines were paid by Past 
Commander Lisa Pickett who got off really easy and a few others paid fines    

 Dress Code 
 

Webmasters/Parliamentarian    Past Commander Ken Joyner 
  Website is running 
 
Bartenders Report:  

 Hours of Operation     Past Commander Billy Bradford 
Hospitality room will be open till 12:30.  Joint hospitality is going well.  Past Commander Billy Bradford 
entertained a motion to continue the joint hospitality.  PC Helene Mitchell gave 2nd and passed 
unanimously 
PC Bradford also asked everyone to remember to help stock the bar for a chance drawing at each 
meeting 

 
Past Commander: 

 Swainsboro’s mid-year meeting   Past Commander Lisa Pickett/ Stacy Smith 
Past Commander Scott Brazell let everyone know the status of the Georgia Jaycees working with the 
Rebel Corps and that we are slowly working our way back to being able to help them with any needs they 
may have.  Had a great time in Swainsboro at both the Mid-Year Meeting and Golf after party. 

 
Past Commander Lisa gave a report on the Life Member Tickets and a few were handed out and paid for at 
meeting 

 
Unfinished Business: 
  No unfinished business 
  
New Business:  

 Elections      Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
Commander Sherri handed over gavel and elections to Past Commander Ken Joyner vs PC Pickett or 
elections committee and he ran the elections.  There were several motions during the elections and are 
listed below----- 
There was a motion by PC Les Howard to split the ballets and PC Denise 2nd motion.  Motion passed 
unanimously 
Next there was a motion to close nominations and accept all candidates EXCEPT Active Vice by 
acclimation from Les and 2nd by Billy Bradford.  All candidates were accepted except Active Vice 
Next there was motion by PC Bauer to not have secret ballet and 2nd by PC Ray Baskett 
Next there was a motion to close nominations for Active Vice by Les Howard and 2nd by Michelle 
Walworth.   
Next there was a motion to accept Thomas Michael as our Active Vice as Brenda Swank was a no show 
and rumored to have withdrawn.  This was led by Les Howard and 2nd by Andrea Perry 
 



The following candidates were nominated and elected: 
Commander- Ron Cowart  Inactive- Kellie Jett  Adjutant- Michelle Walworth 
Active Vice- Thomas Michael  Treasurer- Stacy Smith 
 

 By-Law Changes     Past Commander Ken Joyner 
Bylaw changes were passed out and a motion by Ken Joyner was given to accept per attachment and 2nd 
by Michelle Walworth.  Motion passed unanimously 

 

Commanders Comments:     Commander Sherri Carmack 
Sherri let Region 4 NVP Speak (Daryl McNair).  He presented Sherri with flowers and a heartfelt Thank You to all 
of Georgia for making him feel welcome and doing a great job 

  

 Greensboro NC meeting Corps Of Corps 
 

 January Meeting      Past Commander Scott Brazell 
As discussed previously we are working diligently at getting back in good graces with the Jaycees and 
working towards meeting with them in January at their Milledgeville meeting.  Their Local President, Mr. 
Scott Little, is fired up and excited for our guidance and help.  “We will announce dates as soon as known 
but give us a little time to work through this and get back on the right track” said Scott 

 Awards 
Officer of Trimester Kay Buchanan 
Staff Member of Tri Bartenders 
Colonel of Trimester Thomas Michael 

 

Announcements:  
Colonel Jett read statement from PC Waskiewicz thanking everyone for the calls, texts, virtual hugs, etc on the 
passing of her son Elliott.  Hard time indeed for her  

 

 Gary Marshall – Camp Dream 
There was not a Camp Dream report given 
 

 Region 4 meeting in Huntsville  Alabama Brigade Commander 0-35 Tooter Gray 
Commander Tooter asked for us to attend the Convention in October in Huntsville, AL.  There will be lots 
of fun and great food.  They will have Fat, Drunken and Stupid BBQ truck there along with many other 
great things planned 

 

PC Bauer gave report on chance drawing that she is doing to help raise money for the Steve McMath Memorial 
Scholarship fund.  She will be selling chance drawings on a 1.75L bottle of Crown.  $10 each.  She also announced 
the scholarship itself and reminded everyone that the deadline is February sometime and open to any HS seniors 
that are family or friends of a Jaycee, Colonel or Senator.  She will get more info out to all soon. 
 
PC Baskett reminded us of Corps of Corps meeting in June of 2017 in Chicago area.  He really encourages all to 
attend that can.  This will be 39th year of the Corps of Corps and uncertain as to how much longer it can keep 
going.  With the passing of Hexable Brock just really not sure.  Georgia will be in charge so will need as much 
help as possible to make it a success. 
 
It was announced that the Senate Christmas party will be 12/3 at the Comfort Inn & Suites in Warner Robins.  All 
are welcome to attend 

 
Closing Comments     Commander Sherri Carmack  

Great year- keep up the good work and congrats to next years board 

 Dinner tonight at O’Charley’s -         7:00PM after Cocktail Party 
 

Adjourn with Jaycee Creed    Colonel of Trimester- 


